Park Royal Mutual Water Company

Minutes 10/26/2014
1. Call to order; 4:10 p.m.

2. Quorum:  met.  Members in attendance:   Sharol & Max Reab, Elizabeth & Julian Wheless, Lizette Guy, Mark Heydon, Judy Teixeira, and Chris Peterson.  One signature illegible
3. Copies of minutes from 03/16/2014 distributed to all attendees.  Moved to accept without questions.
4. Financial report presented by Judy Teixeira;  

Discussion Items

· Well connection completion:  Physically completed; waiting on the county to sign off on it

· Water rates:  Decision that we first needed an overall plan before decision to raise rates or not could be made.

· Planning:  Disasters, drought, other well issues.

Budget and financial report accepted without questions.

5. Water Quality Report:  Manganese level still over recommended level, but lower than before.  Arsenic still high, but within acceptable levels

6. New Well Report: Report of drilling to 370 feet with lots of good layers.  There is water down there:  Pronounced a good drill.  It was noted that the vineyard is drawing from the same level.

7. Drought update:  
· Mark Heydon attended a day long state meeting regarding the drought.  Got good state-wide perspective.  
· He also attended the County Supervisors meeting.  They are trying to get together organizations to coordinate the county wide effort.  

·   County Groundwater Website reviewed:  suggestion to get a better idea of where the water is.  Noted that the city of Santa Rosa no longer able to get water from the Russian River  and will be using ground water, suggesting large quantities for storage. 
· Gauge on new well will tell us how much we are using and how much is available, though we will have to get an estimate on having one installed on the old well.

· Discussion regarding water flow meters and their cost

8. Well Construction Update:  Construction finished, well, concrete, fence,      electric.  Need another permit from the Sonoma County Water Agency, maybe 4-6 weeks out; probably the last one.

9. Kudos to:  Mark Heald, Keith Roark, and Chris Peterson for all their hard work on this massive project.
10. Election of new officers:  Persons expressing interest in board seats were Mary Criquet, Julian Wheless, and Chris Peterson.  Mark Heydon and Elizabeth Wheless stepping down.   Possible line up as follows:

· President::  Open seat, to be elected at next meeting
· Vice:  Julian Wheless

· Secretary:  Chris Peterson

· Treasurer:  Judy Teixeira

11. Next meeting – January 2015
· Elect new president

· Continue drought discussion and drought measures

12.   Meeting adjourned at 5:10pm

